
2020-B-07137 

Vaughan Payne 
Chief Executive Officer 
Waikato Regional Council 

 

Dear Vaughan Payne 

COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-Track Consenting) Act 2020 – Ohinewai Foam Factory – 
Comments sought   

In the week commencing 31 August 2020, the Minister for the Environment received an 
application to refer the above project to an expert consenting panel for consideration under 
the COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-track Consenting) Act 2020 (the Act). The proposed 
project is located within the Waikato region.  

The project is described as follows, and a copy of the application is attached: 

Ohinewai Foam Factory 
An application by Ambury Properties Limited (APL) for a project that involves the construction 
and operation of a foam factory and associated rail siding at 88 Lumsden Road, Ohinewai.  
This project represents the first two stages of APL’s overall proposed development 
in Ohinewai, which involves further development of the factory and the construction of 
residential properties. The works associated with the project will occur in three phases, 
preparatory earthworks, factory construction and rail siding construction.    

Under delegated authority from the Minister for the Environment, I invite you to provide written 
comments on the proposed project pursuant to section 21(2) of the Act (a template is attached 
for this purpose). Comment is sought on the specific matters outlined in the table on the next 
page, and any further information you consider relevant to the Minister for the Environment’s 
decision on whether to refer the project to an expert consenting panel. If it is more efficient to 
discuss this application, officials from the Fast-track Consenting Team will be available for a 
discussion with you. Please contact us at fasttrackconsenting@mfe.govt.nz. 
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